
January 31, 2013 
 
 
 
Speaker of the House William G. Batchelder 
Ohio House of Representatives 
77 S. High St. 
Columbus, OH 43215 

 
Dear Speaker Batchelder: 

 
On behalf of the many stakeholders statewide of the Clean Ohio Fund, we would like to thank 
you and other members of the General Assembly for including bonding for the brownfields, 
farmland preservation, open space and trails programs in last spring’s capital budget and mid-
biennial budget review bills. 

 
The Clean Ohio Fund is a $400 million state bond initiative approved by Ohio voters in 
2000 and overwhelmingly renewed in all 88 counties in 2008 with strong bipartisan support. 
A public-private partnership, the program invests in economic development and smart 
growth by preserving green space and farmland, improving tourism and outdoor recreation, 
and making brownfields available for new businesses. 

 
Clean Ohio enhances our state’s competitiveness by helping to attract new businesses and 
retain existing ones.  In addition to investments through the brownfields program, the 
conservation programs attract tourism dollars to Ohio by increasing opportunities 
for outdoor activities such as fishing, hunting, hiking and bird watching. The Agricultural 
Easement Purchase Program helps ensure the future of agriculture, Ohio’s number one industry, 
by preserving working family farms. 

 
The Clean Ohio Fund is a solid investment. Its dollars leverage significant commitments to 
conservation and recreational spaces by federal and local governments as well as private 
groups. This model offers conservation, recreational, and economic benefits to the citizens of 
Ohio while not obligating state government resources to manage these places. 

 
For these reasons, we strongly urge you to support an appropriation of $52 million in 
conservation bonds outstanding from the 2008 ballot initiative as part of the FY2014- 
2015 biennial operating budget. Ohio voters trust their elected officials to meet this 
commitment. 

 
We commend the General Assembly’s legislative efforts, which have contributed to 
economic advances and job creation in Ohio during the past year. The Clean Ohio Fund’s 
brownfields, open space, agricultural, and trails programs help support that work. 

 
During the next few months, we look forward to meeting with you to share information about 
Clean Ohio Fund projects, their value to local communities and their contributions to making 
Ohio a great place to visit, do business and live. 

 
Sincerely, 
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AGRICULTURE & BUSINESS 
Kara A. Allison, APR 
Director of Government and Community 
Relations 
Hull & Associates, Inc. 
 
Dan B. Brown, CPG  
President  
Partners Environmental Consulting, Inc 
 
Pat & Dan Conway 
Co-founders 
Great Lakes Brewing Company 
 
Michael Dalby  
President & CEO  
Columbus Chamber of Commerce 
 
Todd Davis 
CEO 
Hemisphere Development, LLC 
 
Paul A. Ertel 
Regional Vice President 
Jacobs Investments 
 
Paul A. Ertel 
General Manager 
Nautica Queen Cruise Ship 
 
John C. Fisher 
Executive Director 
Ohio Farm Bureau Federation 
 
David Gilbert 
President & CEO  
Positively Cleveland 
 
Nick Gilliland 
President 
Ohio Chapter of American Society of Landscape 
Architects (ASLA) 
 
Wm. Gabriel Hays, ASLA, RLA 
Owner 
Hays Landscape Architecture Studio, Ltd 
 
 
 

Martin A. Hilovsky 
President 
EnviroScience, Inc. 
 
Melinda Huntley 
Executive Director 
Ohio Travel Association 
 
Douglas E. Kramer  
President 
Kramer & Associates, LLC 
 
John T. Kurtz 
President 
Kurtz Bros., Inc. 
 
Edward M. McCabe, P.E. 
President 
McCabe Engineering & Contracting 
 
Steve Phillips 
President 
Oxbow River & Stream Restoration, Inc. 
 
Mitchell C. Schneider 
President 
First Interstate Properties, Ltd. 
 
Karl Warnke 
Chairman, President & CEO 
The Davey Tree Expert Company 
 
Sherrill Paul Witt 
President 
Trolley Tours of Cleveland Inc. 
 
William J. Wolf  
President Plant Nutrient Group 
The Andersons,Inc. 
 
John Michael Zayac  
Principal 
The Project Group 
 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
Chris Abbuhl 
Commissioner 
Tuscarawas County 
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Richard M. Bain 
Mayor 
City of Pepper Pike 
 
Tim Boland 
City Administrator 
City of Pataskala 
 
Steve Butcher 
Mayor 
City of Pataskala 
 
Sue Cave 
Ohio Municipal League 
Executive Director 
 
Julius Ciaccia 
Executive Director 
Northeast Ohio Regional Sewer District 
(NEORSD) 
 
Mark Cozy 
City Manager 
City of Canal Fulton 
 
Don Cunningham 
Service/Zoning Director 
Village of Hunting Valley 
 
Matthew J. DeTemple 
Executive Director 
Ohio Township Association 
 
Greg DiDonato 
Executive Director 
Ohio Mid-Eastern Governments Association 
 
Michael Ebert 
Mayor 
City of Canal Winchester 
 
Belle Everett 
Commissioner 
Tuscarawas County  
 
Mathew Flanagan  
Chairman 
Board of Township Trustees of Jefferson 
Township, Franklin County 

Chuck Germana 
Cuyahoga County Councilman, District 4 
Parma, Parma Hts, Middleburg Heights 
 
Marsha I. Grigsby 
City Manager 
City of Dublin 
 
Marsha Hall  
City Administrator 
City of Groveport 
 
Steve Hambley 
Medina County Commissioner 
Chairman, NRAC OPWC District 9 
 
Michael Hooper 
Parks & Recreation Development Administrator 
City of Westerville 
 
Ben Kessler 
Mayor 
The City of Bexley 
 
Ann Kranbuhl  
Green Area Advisory Committee Chair 
The Village of Indian Hill  
 
William Loebick 
Chairman  
District 17 NRAC 
 
Larry Long 
Executive Director 
County Commissioners Association of Ohio 
 
Holly R. Mattei, AICP 
Executive Director 
Fairfield County Regional Planning Commission 
 
Kirk M McHugh 
Mayor 
Village of RIverlea 
 
Kerry Metzger 
Commissioner  
Tuscarawas County  
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Thomas Murphy, AICP  
Planning and Zoning Administrator  
City of St. Clairsville 
 
Donald L. Plusquellic  
Mayor 
City of Akron 
 
Katherine Procop  
Mayor 
City of Twinsburg 
 
Bryan Rhoads 
Township Administrator 
Blendon Township 
 
Scott Schmid 
Transportation Director 
Clark County-Springfield Transportation 
Coordinating Committee 
 
Eric A. Smith 
City Manager 
City of Englewood 
 
Becky Stinchcomb 
Mayor  
City of Gahanna 
 
Mark Tullis 
Mayor 
The Village of Indian Hill 
 
Randall A. Westfall 
Mayor 
Village of Valley View 
 
Matt Zone 
Fifteenth Ward Council Member 
Cleveland City Council 
 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
Ian Beniston  
Deputy Director 
Youngstown Neighborhood Development 
Corporation 
 
 
 

Irvin G Bieser, Jr.    
President 
Upper River Fund of the Dayton Foundation 
 
Lavea Brachman 
Executive Director 
Greater Ohio Policy Center 
 
Mary Anne Flournoy  
President  
Sugar Bush Foundation 
 
Gus Frangos  
President and General Counsel 
The Cuyahoga County Land Reutilization 
Corporation 
 
Colleen Gilson 
Executive  Director 
Cleveland Neighborhood Development 
Coalition 
 
Michele Gottschlich, PhD 
Director 
Connecting Active Communities Coalition 
 
Marie Kittredge  
Executive Director  
Slavic Village Development 
 
Mark Lammon 
Interim President 
Flats Forward 
 
James Levin 
Director 
Cleveland Bridge Project  
 
Joseph A. Marinucci 
President & CEO 
Downtown Cleveland Alliance 
 
Rachel McCartney 
LEED Green Associate, 
Program Manager for Community Development 
Eastgate Regional Council of Governments 
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William Murdock, AICP 
Executive Director 
Mid-Ohio Regional Planning Commission 
 
Joel Ratner 
President & CEO 
Neighborhood Progress 
 
Bobbi Reichtell 
Executive Director 
Campus District, Inc. 
 
Robyn Sandys  
Executive Director 
Old Brooklyn CDC 
 
Sara M. Sheets 
Executive Director 
Madisonville Community Urban Redevelopment 
Corp. 
 
Lennie Stover 
Project Coordinator 
Rotary Club of Cleveland 
 
Linda M. Warren 
President  
New Village Corporation (NVC) 
 
Eric Wobser 
Executive Director 
Ohio City Incorporated 
 
Thomas Yablonsky 
Executive Director 
Historic Gateway Neighborhood Corporation 
and 
Historic Warehouse District Development 
Corporation 
 
SPORTSMEN 
Jack A. Carmoney  
President  
State Council, Ohio Pheasants Forever 
 
Rebecca A. Humphries 
Director 
Ducks Unlimited – Great Lakes/Atlantic Region 
 

Larry Mitchell, Sr. 
President 
League of Ohio Sportsmen 
 
Charlie Payne  
Regional Wildlife Biologist  
Pheasants and Quail Forever 
 
PARKS 
Chrisbell Bednar 
Director 
Greene County Parks & Trails 
 
Christine Craycroft 
Executive Director 
Portage Park District 
 
Thomas G. Curtin 
Executive Director 
Geauga Park District 
 
David J. Fey  
Director 
Fairfield County Historical Parks 
 
Robert A. Fonte 
Director 
Stark County Park District 
 
Christine Freitag 
President 
Friends of Metro Parks 
 
Jonathan R. Granville 
Executive Director 
MetroParks of Butler County 
 
Thomas K. James 
Director 
Medina County Park District  
 
Ken Kushner  
Executive Director 
Anderson Township Park District 
 
Joe Krocker  
President  
Zeisberger Trail and Parks 
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Burt Logan  
Executive Director & CEO 
Ohio Historical Society 
 
Kyle Lund  
Director of Parks and Recreation 
City of Groveport, Ohio 
 
Steve Madewell 
Executive Director 
Metroparks of the Toledo Area 
 
Neil A. Munger 
Director 
Wood County Park District 
 
John O’Meara 
Executive Director 
Columbus and Franklin County Metro Parks 
 
Paul Palagyi 
Executive Director 
Lake Metroparks 
 
Wayne Roberts  
Executive Director 
Friends of Madison County Parks and Trails 
 
Natalie Ronayne 
Executive Director 
Cleveland Botanical Garden 
 
Keith D. Shy 
Director-Secretary 
Metro Parks, Serving Summit County 
 
Zachary Svette 
Operations Director 
Trumbull County MetroParks 
 
Woody Woodward 
Executive Director 
Ohio Parks and Recreation Association 
 
Deb Yandala 
CEO 
Conservancy for Cuyahoga Valley National Park 
 
 

Brian M. Zimmerman 
Chief Executive Officer 
Cleveland Metroparks 
 
LAND TRUST/ENVIRONMENT 
Al Altfater 
President 
Appalachia Ohio Alliance 
 
A. Chace Anderson 
President 
The Cleveland Museum of Natural History 
 
Mindy Bankey - CEO 
Kent Stuckey - President 
Ohio Federation of Soil & Water Conservation 
Districts 
 
Andrew Bashaw 
Executive Director 
Buckeye Trail Association 
 
David Beach  
Director 
GreenCityBlueLake Institute 
 
Julian Boggs 
State Policy Advocate 
Environment Ohio 
 
Amy H. Brennan 
Director 
Chagrin River Watershed Partners, Inc. 
 
Kay Carlson 
Executive Director 
Nature Center at Shaker Lakes 
 
Pamela A. Carson 
Ohio State Director 
The Trust for Public Land 
 
Rich Cochran 
President and CEO 
Western Reserve Land Conservancy 
 
Rich Cogen 
Executive Director 
Ohio River Foundation 
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Robin Corathers 
Executive Director 
Groundwork Cincinnati/Mill Creek 
 
Laura Curliss 
Board Member 
Clinton County Open Lands, Inc. 
 
Keith Dimoff  
Executive Director 
Ohio Environmental Council 
 
Tim Donovan 
Executive Director 
Ohio Canal Corridor 
 
Robert Evans 
President 
Beaver Creek Wetlands Association 
 
Cindy Fink  
District Administrator 
Summit Soil & Water 
Conservation District 
 
Jennifer Fish 
Director 
Franklin Soil and Water Conservation District 
 
Larry Frimerman 
Executive Director 
Three Valley Conservation Trust 
 
Dr. Evalyn Gates 
Executive Director and CEO  
The Cleveland Museum of Natural History 
 
Eldena Gearhart 
President 
Beaver Creek Wildlife Education Center 
Volunteer Association 
 
Donna Goodman 
President 
Athens Conservancy 
 
Jane Goodman 
Executive Director 
Cuyahoga River Remedial Action Plan 

 
Rick Greiwe  
Chairman 
Ohio River Way 
 
Christine Hadley  
President  
Cincinnati Wild Flower Preservation Society 
 
Brian M. Hagerty 
President 
Consider Biking, Inc 
 
Cheryl Harner  
Administrator   
Flora-Quest 
 
Donald E. Hartley 
President 
Raven Rocks, Inc. 
 
Vickie Hennessy 
President 
Green Environmental Coalition (GEC) 
 
Sarah Hippensteel Hall, PhD 
Chair  
Greater Dayton Partners for the Environment 
 
Don Hollister 
Executive Director 
Ohio League of Conservation Voters 
 
William H. Hopple III 
Executive Director 
Cincinnati Nature Center 
 
Dr. Leanne Jablonski 
Director 
Marianist Environmental Education Center 
 
Mary Jane John 
Chairman 
Norma Johnson Center 
 
Kevin Joyce 
Executive Director 
Black Swamp Conservancy 
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Cheryl Johncox 
Executive Director 
Buckeye Forest Council 
 
Roland E. Johnson 
President, Board of Directors 
The Land Conservancy of Hamilton County 
 
Josh Knights 
Executive Director 
The Nature Conservancy in Ohio 
 
John R. Kramer  
President 
Gates Mills Land Conservancy 
 
Jeff Lange  
President / Founder 
Protecting Our Water-Ways  
 
John Lee 
Board Member 
Friends of Lower Muskingum River 
 
David M. Lincheck 
Executive Director 
West Creek Preservation Committee 
 
Stephen Loeffler 
Board Chairman 
Lucas Soil and Water Conservation District 
 
Krista Magaw 
Executive Director 
Tecumseh Land Trust 
 
Bruce Matthews  
Executive Director 
North Country Trail Association 
 
Gordon T. Maupin 
Executive Director 
The Wilderness Center, Inc. 
 
Christine McCullough 
President 
Greater Cincinnati Chapter Wild Ones 
 
 

Victoria Mills 
Executive Director 
Doan Brook Watershed Partnership 
 
Don Morrison 
Chairman  
Ohio Advisory Council, Trust for Public Land 
 
Deb Oexmann  
Executive Director 
Brukner Nature Center 
 
Jack O'Toole 
Chair 
Portage Trail Group, Sierra Club 
 
Eric B. Partee 
Executive Director 
Little Miami Inc. 
 
Tom Quintrell 
Vice President   
Gates Mills Land Conservancy 
 
Jerry Rampelt 
Executive Director 
The Ohio to Erie Trail Fund 
 
Daniel M. Rice 
President & Chief Executive Officer 
Ohio & Erie Canalway Coalition 
 
Aaron Rourke 
President, Board of Trustees 
Rivers Unlimited   
 
Rhonda L. Romano, M.Ed.  
Director 
Rails-to-Trails Conservancy Midwest Office 
 
Bill Roshak 
President 
West Central Ohio Land Conservancy 
 
Jon Scholl 
President 
American Farmland Trust 
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Lisa Schott  
Managing Director 
Philander Chase Corporation 
 
Jerry Schwallie 
President  
Southern Ohio Farmland Preservation 
Association 
 
Eric Seaborg  
President 
American Discovery Trail Society 
 
Tim Sisson    
President 
Western Wildlife Corridor 
 
Ruth Skuly  
Chair 
Cuyahoga Soil and Water Conservation District 
 
Gregg Soster  
President 
Central Ohio Mountain Biking Organization 
 
Douglas J. Spieles, Ph.D. 
Chairman, Board of Trustees 
Licking Land Trust 
 
Mary Ellen Stasek 
Chair 
Friends of Big Creek 
 
Nancy Stranahan 
Director 
Arc of Appalachia Preserve System 
 
Ray Stewart  
President   
Ohio Wetlands Association 
 
Kent Stuckey 
President 
Ohio Federation of Soil and Water Conservation 
Districts 
 
Hope Taft  
Little Miami River Kleeners 
 

Jed Thorp 
Conservation Program Manager 
Sierra Club, Ohio Chapter 
 
Jacob VanSickle  
Executive Director 
Bike Cleveland 
 
Carolyn Waldron  
Midwest Director 
Land Trust Alliance 
 
Janet Ward 
President 
Champaign Land Preservation 
 
Bob Williams 
Trustee, past President 
Fairfield Heritage Trail Association 
 
Mike Wilson, BIAE 
Executive Director/Administrator  
Trumbull Soil & Water Conservation District 
(SWCD) and Trumbull Regional Storm Water 
Management District 
 
Ann M. Zoller 
Executive Director 
LAND studio 
 
Marsha Zoller 
Director 
Norma Johnson Center 
 
 


